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TOPICS 
Volume: 4  Issue: 10  October 2021 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory 
or pursuant to legal matters. 
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Community News 

Message from G&T Motors -  

Geoff would like to advise the community 

that 124 Tambellup Store is now the agent for 

Toll Ipec Courier. 

A service of Holy Communion to be held at 
St Elizabeth’s Church Broomehill at 9.30 am 

on  
Sunday 31st October 

All Welcome 

Save the Date 

Lions Senior Xmas 
Lunch 

3rd December 
Keep a look out for the reservation books 

(they will be available at the Post Office and 124     
Tambellup Store) 

Station Master’s House 
Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

The last Friday of the month is still Corner Shop 
Museum Day.   

 

We will be opening on the Saturday afternoon  
of the Tambellup Primary School Reunion  

Saturday 6th November 2021 from 12.30pm 
 

Call in and say hello 
 

Next Busy Bee day will 
be Friday, 29th October 

from 9am. 

Photo Credit:  Bo Wong WA Museum . 

TROY NORRIS 
GOLF DAY  

 

TAMBELLUP GOLF 
CLUB  

 
SATURDAY 9TH OCTOBER 2021 

 

3 players per team 
  

18 Holes–register by 9.30am for 10am hit off  
9 Holes – register by 12 pm for 12.30pm hit off  

$20 per player 
 

(Light lunch included for 18 hole players)  
 
Afternoon tea and sausage sizzle at end of play for all.  
 
Come along and have a great fun day.  

All welcome. 
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Did you know that LOCAL community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went this year) 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the Tambellup CRC 
will be held on  

the 18th October from 1.30pm 

St John TAMBELLUP are having 
their Annual   Review Meeting at 

the Sub Centre at 7pm on  
5th October. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup Business 

Centre 
The AGM of the Tambellup 

Business Centre 

will be held on Tuesday 2nd 
November 2021 

at 5.30pm at the Centre 
 

Followed by a Committee meeting. 
 

Everyone welcome 

For further information email waadc@bigpond.com 

Tambellup Business Centre 
Tambellup West Road 

P O Box 900 

Tambellup  WA  6320 

 

Phone: 08 9825 1220 

Fax: 08 9825 1216  

Email:  waadc@bigpond.com 

Mobile: 0409 244 651 

Gnowangerup Shire    
Medical Practice are hold-

ing weekly clinics for 
Covid-19 vaccination 

Please call the surgery directly on 9827 1116 to make 
your booking. 

Note: You do not have to be a patient of this surgery to 
attend for Covid-19 vaccination.  

All eligible people are welcome 

We look forward to seeing you! 

Tambellup Co-operative Limited 
 
Notice to Shareholders 
 

Annual General Meeting of The        
Tambellup Co-operative Limited 

 

• Financial Report 

• Election of Board Members 

 

Tuesday October 19th 2021 at 7pm.  
Tambellup Community Pavilion 

 

For further information please contact :  
Michael Reynalds   0427 253 069 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 

 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21 October 2021 commencing at 4.30pm, at the 
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however     
social distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council 
meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 noon 
on the day of the meeting. 

 

THUMBS UP! 

Congratulations to students and parents at the Broomehill Primary School who participated in Clean Up Australia Day, 
with a litter collection around Broomehill.  What a great initiative – well done to all who participated! 

 

STAFF UPDATE 

We are pleased to welcome incoming CEO Chris Jackson and his wife Nina to our community.  Chris commenced in the 
role on 28 September 2021, and brings with him the benefits of a solid career in local government.  He is looking       
forward to getting out and meeting members of the community in due course. 

 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS – 16 OCTOBER 2021 

The nomination period for the 2021 Council elections opened on 2 September and closed on 9 September 2021.      
Nominations for the four vacancies were received from incumbent Cr Mark Paganoni and Cr Carl Letter, and new     
candidates Craig Dewar and Julian Wills. At the close of nominations, and with no further nominations being received, 
all four were elected unopposed for a four year term expiring in 2025.  Our thanks and congratulations are extended to 
Mark, Carl, Craig and Julian for their commitment to our community.  The new and returning Councillors will be sworn 
in at a Special Meeting of Council to be held on Monday 18 October 2021 (time to be confirmed). Residents are        
welcome to attend this meeting to witness the swearing in ceremony. 

 

Retiring Councillors Kelly Holzknecht and Monica Nazzari did not seek re-election this year.  Kelly and Monica were 
both active Councillors, representing Council on committees including Great Southern Recreation Advisory Group, 
Great Southern Treasures and the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, as well as various community activities and 
initiatives during their terms.  We sincerely thank Kelly and Monica for their service to their community and the wider 
region and wish them well. 

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Council approved a rates concession for the Tambellup Business Centre for 2021/2022. 

Council considered and approved a request from WA Country Heath Service to waive hall hire fees, for the conduct of 
COVID-19 vaccination clinics in Tambellup during October and November. 

Council considered a request for financial support from the Broomehill Primary School P & C Association and           
determined to make a donation of $300 towards the purchase of resources for the school. 

Council considered submissions received for two tenders – Broomehill Townscape Project and Tambellup Town Square 
Project.  Council determined to reject all tenders as the submissions exceeded Council’s budgets for these projects. 

Further to the rejection of the tender submissions, Council considered and endorsed a recommendation to amend the 
2021/2022 budget, to reallocate project funding.  More information is provided below. 

Council endorsed the proposal by project consultants Wayfound to locate the Holland Track Interpretive Centre adjacent 
to the Broomehill Museum in Journal St. 

 

DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM UPDATE 

We are starting to get some traction on a number of our nominated Drought Communities Program projects, including 
the accessibility upgrade at the Broomehill Recreational Complex, the design and development of the Holland Track 
Interpretive Centre, the construction of a nature playground in Holland Park, and the installation of standpipe controllers 
in Broomehill and Tambellup.  These works are due for completion by the end of December 2021. 

 

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Contractors have been engaged to undertake the accessibility upgrade at the Broomehill Recreational Complex, and we 
anticipate works will be underway early in October to install paths, ramps, handrails and steps down the embankment 
from the Pavilion. 
 

Consultants Wayfound have been engaged to develop content and complete installation of the Holland Track              
Interpretive Centre and townsite walk trail signage.  Kim D’Alton from Wayfound and researcher Sue Graham-Taylor 
visited Broomehill on 13 September and met with members of the Broomehill Heritage Group to discuss the project –
we thank those who were able to attend.  Local contractors will be involved with this project, through preparation of the 
site and installation of the gazebo that will house the Holland track information display boards, and also installation of 
townsite trail signage. 
 

South Coast Nature Play has been engaged to develop a nature playground in Holland Park, adjacent to the RSL/
playgroup building on Journal St.  The design submitted by the contractor includes a range of bespoke elements that will 
appeal to all ages, and we look forward to this taking shape over the next couple of months.  South Coast Nature Play 
has previously constructed a climbing frame and elevated fort at the Tambellup Community Pavilion. 
 

The DCP funds also include provision for two new standpipe controllers to be installed on tanks in the Shire.  One tank 
and controller has been completed, at the Broomehill Town Dam.  A second tank is to be installed at the Tambellup 
Works Depot, with the controller being located on the outside of the fence to be accessible for members of the public.  
We are waiting to confirm the installation date for the tank, and the controller will be installed following tank          
completion. 
 

A requirement of the DCP funding also included the development of an Adverse Events Plan, which will provide a 
framework to guide the Shire and community through any likely adverse events.  It is intended that the implementation 
of the Plan will build upon community leadership capabilities and increase community resilience and capacity to adapt 
and cope both physically and mentally to adverse events.  Following consultation with identified members of the     
community, the draft document has been prepared and will be reviewed by staff before tabling for Council‘s                
endorsement. 
 

Broomehill Townscape Enhancement, Tambellup Townscape Enhancement and Tambellup Youth Centre 

H&H Architects were engaged by the Shire to develop concept plans for townscape works in Broomehill and           
Tambellup.  These concepts were advertised for public comment in June 2020, and following consideration of feedback 
received, the plans were further developed to detailed design stage to enable the works to be advertised for tender.      
Unfortunately, as noted in the Council Meeting notes above, all tenders received exceeded Council’s allocated budgets 
for these projects.   

 

In order to be able to utilise the available DCP funding within the program timeframe, Council approved a budget 
amendment, to reallocate funding from two projects that had not commenced (Tambellup Townscape and Town Square 
Project and Tambellup Youth Centre) to the Broomehill Townscape project.  The plans for the Broomehill Townscape 
project will be modified in line with the new budget allocation and readvertised for tender, anticipating that the works 
will be awarded and commenced by early November.  

 

Council intends to complete the Tambellup Townscape/Town Square and Youth Centre projects, and will be              
considering other avenues of funding to achieve this.  The opportunity will be taken to consult further with the commu-
nity, and existing plans will be modified to ensure they are relevant to community needs and achievable within the     
endorsed budget. 

 

WORKS REPORT 

The construction crew has been working on grading and repairing roads that had deteriorated due to the wet weather.  
Gravel sheeting has commenced on the following roads, funded by the Local Roads & Community Infrastructure       
Program Round 1: Flat Rocks Road, Paul Valley Road, Birt Road, Stirling Access Road, Yetemerup Road. The footpath 
on Journal St is also progressing. 

Roadside spraying has been carried out on all sealed roads and some unsealed roads across the Shire and bridal creeper 
infestations on Tambellup West Road have also been sprayed.   

Now spring is here, the ovals have been prepared for dethatching, aeration and fertilising, and should be in excellent 
condition for the upcoming cricket season. 

Maintenance grading has been carried out on the following roads during September:  Chillicup Rd, West Peringillup Rd, 
Hassell Rd, Toolbrunup Rd, Nymbup Rd, Anderson Rd, Carr Rd, Hamilla Rd, North Stirling Rd, Tallents Rd, Stirling 
Access South Rd. 
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BLOOM FESTIVAL 

Celebrating its 10 year anniversary in 2021, the LiveLighter Bloom Festival is the perfect 
time to discover your own hidden treasures in the Great Southern! 

 

On 19 September the first of the guided wildflower walks was held, with around 15      
people from near and far taking the opportunity to check out the flora in Boot Rock           
Reserve and at the Broomehill Golf Course.  The conditions have been favourable this 
year, and the variety and quantity of wildflowers in our reserves is stunning.   

 

Another walk will be held on Wednesday 29 September, 10.00am-1.00pm starting at 
Boot Rock Reserve (meet off Jetsam St – parking available). 

 

Other local events being held during the festival include: 

Saturday 2 October 1.00pm-4.00pm – Wildflower Orienteering Adventure at Tambellup 
Water Reserve  

Saturday 9 October 12.00pm-5.00pm – Historic visit to Old Toolbrunup School, Tambellup  

Daily through the Festival period – Collectible Books and Blooms at the Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

 

Due to event requirements around COVID19, and to indicate to organisers how many people they might be expecting, 
all events (including the free ones!) are ticketed events.  Please head over to the Bloom Festival website                
https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/bloom/ , check out all the great events on offer, and book your tickets early! 

 

ITS NEARLY BUSHFIRE SEASON AGAIN………. 

All residents are reminded the RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD commenced on 19 SEPTEMBER 2021.  From 
this date you are required to obtain a permit to burn before lighting any fires, and all conditions of the permit must be 
complied with.  Permits to burn can be obtained from your Brigade Fire Control Officer, or the Community Emergency 
Services Manager, Cindy Pearce.  Contact details for permits are as follows: 

 
Residents are reminded of their obligation to minimise the risk of fire on their property – in particular, in townsite and 
urban land the height of any grass on the lot must be no higher than 150mm.  Inspections will be commencing during 
October, and owners of non-compliant properties will be requested to undertake works to reduce the hazard.  For more 
information please contact the CESM, Cindy Pearce on 0417 071567.  Copies of the 2021-2022 Fire Break Order book-
let which details all requirements have been distributed with rates notices and by mail, and are available at the Shire   
Administration offices if required.   

 
HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS SMS SERVICE – ARE YOUR DETAILS ARE CORRECT? 

Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and road closures by SMS.  If 
you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could contact Lesley or Pam at the Shire on 
98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like to register, or no longer wish to receive these 
notifications, please contact the Shire. 
 

HOW’S YOUR BUSHFIRE PLAN? 

If there was a fire in your vicinity, would you and your family know what to do?  Where to go?  What to take? For the 
peace of mind of your family, why not take five and make a plan – go to https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/ for more 
information. 

 

Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce 0417 071567 

Broomehill East Brigade Craig Dewar 0429 100239 

Broomehill West Brigade Ed Anderson 0428 221591 

Broomehill Townsite Andrew Webster 0429 464672 

Tambellup East Brigade Al Clark 0488 258204 

Tambellup West Brigade Nick Lockyer 0429 104129 

Tambellup Townsite Laurie Hull 0428 251177 

https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/bloom/
https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/
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GETTING YOUR HOME OR PROPERTY READY FOR THE BUSHFIRE SEASON 

Now is the time to be preparing for the bushfire season.  There are many small actions 
you can implement that will assist to keep your home safe in the event of a fire, and a 
number of annual tasks that should be considered for even more protection.  You 
should also think about the welfare of your pets and livestock – you have a duty of care 
for them, and having a plan means you can act early to give them the best chance of 
survival. 

 

For more information, with tips and checklists, go to https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/
bushfire/prepare/#prepare-your-home 

 

DFES has prepared a range of resources aimed at ensuring residents are able to be well 
prepared for a bushfire.  To view these, go to https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/
safetyinformation/fire/bushfire/Pages/publications.aspx 

 

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS 

Residents are reminded that all dog and cat registrations are due for renewal on 31 October each year.  Notification has 
been sent to owners of dogs and cats with registration expiring in 2021.  Payment for re-registration can be made at     
either the Broomehill or Tambellup office. It is important to get your dog or cat registered and microchipped – this lets 
us reunite your family pets with you if they become lost. If you would like more information about dog and cat           
registration please contact the Shire on 9825 3555. 
 

SHIRE COMMUNICATION AND CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

We endeavour to make sure all residents in our community are informed about Shire happenings, and to achieve this we 
utilise a number of methods, including: 

• Shire Notes in Topics each month 

• Publication of relevant information on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au 

• Did you know the shire has a Facebook page?  Check it out! 

• Mailed flyers 

• Community noticeboards – at the Shire offices, next to the Broomehill RSL/Playgroup, and at the Tambellup 
CRC and Tambellup Post Office. 

• Advertising in local and regional newspapers as required. 
 

We also welcome feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire related 
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 
 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in alternative formats, 
on request, for people with disability. 
 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our 
Shire” tab. 
 

Kay O’Neill 

ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/bushfire/prepare/#prepare-your-home
https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/bushfire/prepare/#prepare-your-home
https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/safetyinformation/fire/bushfire/Pages/publications.aspx
https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/safetyinformation/fire/bushfire/Pages/publications.aspx
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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21st-22nd September was scheduled for our Drought Mitigation & Water Management Farm Planning,     

facilitated by RCS Training Australia. Another item in our Future Drought Fund project. Unfortunately this 

years wet, wet winter has thrown many people’s schedules out of whack, and in combination with the many 

community commitments at this time of year we didn’t get enough registrations to go ahead at this time.       

However, this highly valuable opportunity will be offered again in February 2022, stay tuned! 

 

Gillamii Centre 
140 Climie Street 

Cranbrook 6321 
 

Phone - 9826 1234 

Email - admin@gillamii.org.au  

Website - https://www.gillamii.org.au/  
 

OPENING HOURS 
Wed, Thurs & Friday: 9am - 4.30pm 

Mon & Tues: by appointment 
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As your CWA correspondent, I have been absent from this very wet and cold winter that we have experienced 

this year.  However, it is pleasing to see all the dams full and the magnificent display of wildflowers in our 

bush areas is superb.  We hope that you have all managed to mozzie-proof yourself and enjoy the exquisite 

carpet of colour being presented by Mother Nature. 
 

CWA has continued to meet, enjoy a cuppa and be on hand for the community.  As you read this, we wish to 

extend our sympathy to all of Geoff Marsh’s family.  Geoff was another character of Tambellup with many 

stories to tell and experiences to share.  He will be missed.  Our CWA Branch is privileged to co-ordinate a 

gathering to farewell Geoff on Thursday 30 September 2021. 
 

Remember, you are all welcome to join with us on our scheduled meeting day which is to be held on: 

Thursday, 14th October, 2019 

at 10.00am 

in the Tambellup CWA Rooms 

Tambellup Bowling Club News 

The Bowling season starts on Sunday 3rd October @1pm, club members please bring a plate to share for   
afternoon tea. We extend an invitation to any community members who would like to join us on this day.  

The following week, Saturday 9th October we have our annual match against Cranbrook for the Clive Thorn 
Trophy @1pm.   

Our pennant season starts the following week;  

Saturday 16th October    Round 1  Men’s Gnow Red v Tambellup @ Gnowangerup           
      Round 1 Ladies Gnowangerup v Tambellup @ Jerramungup 

Saturday 23rd October  Round 2 Men’s Tambellup v Borden @ Tambellup                      
Round 2 Ladies Tambellup v Ongerup @ Tambellup 

On Tuesday 26th October is our first event the Nutrien Ag Solutions Stirling Ag/Tambellup Rural     
Traders Tambellup Men’s Fours @10am  

We would like to extend our condolences to the Marsh family on the sad passing of our Life member & 
Club Coach extraordinaire Mr Geoff Marsh. 

Last call-out for Tambellup District/Primary School memorabilia for the 6/7 Nov Reunion. 
 
We need photos of TA school buses, school activities eg. school sports, music concerts etc. town activities 
eg. Show Day,  fun TA get-togethers from the 1970-2000 time period. 
The funnier & more vintage the better. 
 
Any school crafts eg. woodwork, leatherwork projects, sewing items, certificates etc. No judgement made. 
 
Dig deep to free any items that could add that special something to the display at the reunion. It’s gathering 
momentum. 
 
Many thanks - Jennifer Miller 0428251277 
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TAMBELLUP PRIMARY SCHOOL REUNION 
Students and Teachers of Tambellup Primary School 1970-2000 

 

You are invited to our  
 

SCHOOL REUNION 
To be held on Saturday, 6 November and Sunday morning, 7 November 2021 

In Tambellup 

Saturday, 6 November – The Primary 
School, The Tambellup Museum 

(formerly the Station Master’s House) 
and The Tambellup CRC (formerly 

Snowy Wilson’s Shop) will all be open 
for you to visit from 12.30pm - 4.30pm 

 

We will then gather at 5.00pm at the        
Tambellup Community Pavilion at the     

Tambellup Oval for photos. 
 

Dinner and DJ will continue until 
11.30pm. 

 

Sunday, 7 November – Breakfast will 
served at the Pavilion from 8.00am.  

PLEASE NOTE – NO BYO 

All drinks, dinner and breakfast are available 
for purchase on the days.    

Catering will support local Tambellup      
community groups. 

Caravan and camping facilities will be availa-
ble at the Tambellup oval. 

 

RSVP – to your class contact by                 
30th September 2021  

(please assist us to plan catering) 
 

PHOTOS the more the better! Please scan and 
email to trainee@tambellupcrc.net.au –       

Remember to include the year 
and 

MEMORABILIA items please contact       
Jennifer Miller for display                         
jjmiller707@gmail.com   

V L Green ( Hairdressing) - I wish to advise the public 
that over the past month I have had a lot of phone issues, 
( mainly I have not been able to send normal text       
messages). So I apologise to anyone who has tried to 
contact me & not been able to. Hopefully the issues will 
be sorted very soon! Please leave a voicemail if I don’t 
answer otherwise your call may not be returned. 
 
Since reopening I have been working with some        
beautiful new products by Hairjamm Australia. These     
products are mostly eco & vegan friendly. I use the Pure 
range Hair colours (made in Italy) & Iro iro fashion   
direct dyes. Services include- Kids/men’s & Ladies  
haircuts, hair washes & dry offs , deep conditioning 
treatments, short/med perms, hair colours- various     
techniques, styling etc. I have Hairjamm  Retail products 
for sale as well. I would like to take the opportunity to 
thank clients for the continued support and ask if you 
would like to make an appointment to please understand 
that days & times may vary but generally will try to have 
the salon running Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. 
Cheers,Vic. 

The Tambellup CRC will be at the        

Katanning Show on the Saturday 

23rd October. 

We hope to see you there!! 

3D Printing is 

now available at 

the Tambellup 

CRC. 

Contact us for more              

information 

mailto:trainee@tambellupcrc.net.au


 Topics    October 2021 Page 29 

 



Topics      October 2021 . Page 30 



 Topics    October 2021 Page 31 

 

BROOMEHILL JUNIOR 
CRICKET 2021 

 

Have A Go Cricket  
PP – Yr 3 

 
Under 13's Junior Cricket  

Yr 3 -7 
 

All new players welcome 
 

FIRST TRAINING AND                    
REGISTRATION  

THURSDAY 21st OCTOBER 

(WEEK 2, TERM 4) 

BROOMEHILL RECREATION  

COMPLEX AT 4PM 
 

Contact Brant Dennis 0409 
086 093 or 

Trena Dennis 0417 955 243 
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Adult Fiction 

Adult Non-Fiction 

DVD’s and Audiobooks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jr Fiction/Jr Kindy 

Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

31 
Service of Holy 
Communion St 
Elizabeth’s 
Church BH 

 

1 2 
TA Wildflower 
Orienteering 

NOVEMBER UPCOMING 
1st - Snake Avoidance Training 

2nd - Melbourne Cup Lunch at the CRC 
2nd - TA Business Centre AGM 

6/7th - TA School Reunion 
13th - TA Mixed Open Doubles 

21 - TA Market Day/Car boot Sale  

3 4 
TA Mountain 
Bike 
 
TA Rhyme 
Time 

5 
BH Kids Craft 
 
ST Johns ARM 

6 7 8 9 
Historic Visit to 
Toolbrunup 
School  
 
Troy Norris Golf 
Day 

10 
Uniting Church 

11 
Nippers Mosaic     
Workshop 

12 13 14 
CWA Meeting 
 
Merinotech 
Open Day 

15 
DrumMuster 

16 

17 18 
Men’s  
Breakfast &  
Well Men’s 
Clinic 
 
TA Rhyme 
Time 
 
Interagency 
Meeting 

19 
TA CRC AGM 
 
TA Co-Op 
AGM 

20 
Gillamii AGM 
 
BH Heritage 
Group AGM 

21 
Seniors Lunch 
@ TACRC 

22 23 

24 
Uniting Church 

25 26 27 28 29 
Museum Busy 
Bee 

30 

October Calendar  2021 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


